
 

 

Last Day of Term 1 - Friday 3rd April 
Last night, Catholic schools in NSW were informed that Term 1, 2020 will conclude 
today, Friday 3rd April. This means that there will be no zoom lessons or 
requirements for children to complete online learning through Seesaw next week. 
This also means that offline learning is not required next week. We have been 
directed to work with teachers on developing online learning programs for Term 2 
throughout next week. School will remain open for children of essential workers who 
have NO other options for childcare, however no formal learning will be taking place 
at school next week. 
Please find attached the letter we received last night from Mr Greg Whitby in regards 
to the decision to cease formal learning today. 
 

MTP Heartlinks Highlights Video 
In the video this week is a recording of the Dr Justin Coulson webinar that many of 
you were able to attend online last Tuesday evening. Thanks so much to those 
families who were able to join us - a webinar on ‘Positive Parenting’ was definitely 
worthwhile in the current global situation. 
 

Online Learning 
We have now moved to completely online learning. As advised previously, school 
remains open for essential workers, if there are NO other options for childcare. 
Online learning means that we run a skeleton staff at school for students whose 
parents are required to go out to work in essential services. Several staff are working 
full time remotely as they are in a vulnerable health category. Remaining staff are 
rotating attending school for supervision and working from home. We have provided 
the ‘Learning at Home’ packs for times of the day when students are not online, as 
we understand that students may be sharing a device at home, and time away from 
a screen is also important. We are trying our best to ensure students and staff who 
are attending school are following the current Government guidelines in regards to 
social distancing.  
 

Thank you - You are doing enough! 
I want to thank parents for your support. I have been amazed and delighted by the 
many, many emails and phone calls offering appreciation to staff for the hard work 
they are doing as we engage in online learning. I know this is a very difficult situation 
for parents. As a staff, we wish life was ‘normal’ and we would much prefer to have 
direct contact with the students and staff of our Mother Teresa Primary family but as 
you all understand, this is just not currently possible. I know for many parents of 
Primary school age children, you are trying to work from home, do childcare for your 
Preschoolers and help your MTP children with learning at home - please be kind to 
yourself: you don’t have to do it all. We understand that learning at home is very 
different to learning at school. The teachers are providing online learning 
opportunities daily, however we understand that this may not always be possible. Sometimes the internet is not reliable, 
sometimes there are other technical difficulties, sometimes you’re on a work phone call and the baby is crying - we 
understand. If you’re having one of those days it’s OK to get the toys out or put ‘ABC me’ (https://www.abc.net.au/abcme/
watch/) on to watch some educational programs. If the children do some reading, a little writing and some Maths problem 
solving every day that’s enough. Social isolation and social distancing is really difficult for families but we all know we’re 
doing it to protect the most vulnerable in our community and beyond.  
 
We have listened to parent feedback about the volume of work being supplied for the children, especially in Kindergarten, 
Year 1 and 2 being too much. As a result, we have designed a timetable of zoom lessons for next term which are shorter in 
length. We are also aware that the Seesaw resources and ideas for learning may not be completed by every child every day. 
If the children upload one or two pieces of work each day, that is more than enough. Mrs Dennis is leading the Learning 
Support team and the Learning Support teachers have been checking in on students requiring additional support several 
times a week - the Learning Support team will also be available to support students online, in the time following the whole 
class lesson.  

N E W S L E T T E R  D A T E  

3rd April 2020 

“When suffering comes into our 

lives, we should accept it with a 

smile. This is the greatest gift from 

God: to have the courage to accept 

everything he gives us and asks of 

us with a smile.” 

St Teresa of Kolkata 

Important Dates: 
 

 

• Friday, 3rd April 
Last day Term 1 

 

 

 

 

 

1st Eucharist 
• Postponed 

"A member of the Westmead Catholic Community"  

Heartlinks Highlights Video 

Watch Video 

 
 

Welcomeasy 
“In purchasing your child’s tuckshop 

order online through Welcomeasy, you 

are contracting directly with the supplier. 

You are responsible for checking that the 

ingredients of what you order are not 

incompatible with your child’s sensitivities 

or health issues. Please ensure you check 

the disclaimers in the supplier's website. 

If in doubt you should contact the 

supplier.”  

https://www.abc.net.au/abcme/watch/
https://www.abc.net.au/abcme/watch/
https://www.facebook.com/Mother.Teresa.Primary/videos/1509367172555336
https://welcomeasy.com.au/
https://welcomeasy.com.au/


 

 

At this time, I was recently reminded about the power of the ‘Prayer of Serenity’ so I thought I would share.  
Prayer for Serenity 

God, grant me the serenity 
to accept the things I cannot change, 

the courage to change the things I can, 
and the wisdom to know the difference. 

Living one day at a time, 
enjoying one moment at a time; 

accepting hardship as a pathway to peace. 
Reinhold Niebuhr 

 
No Power on site -  Wednesday 
Next Wednesday 8th April, the Darcy Road site on which the school is located, will have no power. Whilst the High Schools, 
Marist and McAuley will be closed, we will have a skeleton staff to supervise children of essential workers, if no other options 
for childcare are available. If you need to contact the school on Wednesday you are welcome to send emails with inquiries. 
The emergency phone number for the school on Wednesday is 0448 423 735.  
 
Vacation Care - COSHC at Mother Teresa Primary 
Please find attached a flyer for the COSHC vacation care. Mother Teresa Primary COSHC was one of the schools selected 
to remain open during the school holidays and care is available for any school age child, not just those attending MTP. If you 
have family or friends with children at other schools, perhaps working in healthcare, who require a vacation care program, 
please feel free to hand on the information to them.  
 
A Prayer from Julia, Year 6 
This prayer from Julia is both very well written and very timely. Congratulations to Julia and thank you for sharing. 
Dear God our father,  
 I pray to you in this time of need 
To help us through these long lonely corridors of fear. 
Help us through a time of loneliness and of the unknown . 
Give us strength to carry a cross, that is too heavy for only one.  
This time we carry this cross together  
As mankind 
A weight of worry we share all over the world.  
That doesn’t discriminate man from woman, rich from poor.  
Through this crisis I pray that we see a purer meaning in the blessings we already have , that we’ve been so blind to see. 
In the food we have before us 
In the shelter we have around us  
In the family we love beside us  
Through this crisis let us reset our values, 
Our needs 
Our priorities 
Like a spring clean  we do each year.  
I pray dear God that we can finally come together , putting differences aside 
To love each other  
Respect each other  
Show a compassion and empathy that only a crisis like this can bring out in all hearts.  
This time we can’t fight alone.  
We can only do this united . 
All countries , all people, as God's one child. 
This war we fight does not have weapons of mass destruction  
It does not have a strong army 
It does not steal land and alter borders 
Or kill according to religion or race 
It is  not political  
It is not  about money. 
It’s invisible 
It’s silent 
But It can hurt  so much more 
And it’s scary. 
I pray that in all this uncertainty and fear 
We find that common thread of humanity that binds us together as one army 
To save each other 
In the big things,  
In decision making , 
And in small acts of kindness . 
I pray that we can through our fear, appreciate our world of simple beauty.  
A beauty we already have,  but don’t take time to stop and see.  
Through this cross we now must carry, let us appreciate  
Our health 
Our family 
Our friends 
Our neighbours 
The poor and lonely 



 

 

The forgotten  
And those very sick and in need. 
Let us appreciate the food we can now eat, 
The sports we can no longer play, 
The friends we can no longer see,  
The places we can no longer visit.  
And the hugs we can no longer give.  
With your divine love dear God, we will heal this fear 
And you will lead us out of the merky long corridors 
That we now find ourselves in, 
Into a stronger space.  
Of universal respect . 
We may no longer be able to touch each other  
But you can hug us with your Holy Spirit. 
With your unconditional love.  
Embrace us God today, tomorrow and in the months ahead.  
Hug us hard.  
For your love has no limitations  
No social distancing 
No restrictions.  
It never did.  
It never will. 
May your love grow into our hearts at this time of great need.  
Like a seed into a flowering rose. 
I love you so much my Heavenly Father.   
And I thank you for listening to me.  
Amen  
 
And another beautifully written prayer from Caitlin R from Year 5 
 
Dear God, 
Thank you for the graceful world that we live in. Thank you for nature and the birds that sing. Thank you for the water and the 
fish that live in it. Thank you for the food that we eat. Thank you for the shelter over my head and thank you for the world that 
will always be. 
God bless those who have died and those families who are left behind on the face of this earth. Bless those who have 
welcomed precious babies into their families and may you bless them with ongoing love forever. Protect those who are 
homeless and lonely. Leave them a space in your heart to live and grow. Please help our world through this time of suffering 
and hardship. Help us who lay beneath the words of our leaders and may you guide them to lead our world to a better place. 
In this time of adversity and affliction, hold our world in your hands and guide us O lord to an exceeding place to live and 
grow as one. Let your presence settle in my bones and allow my soul and my mind to rest in your arms peacefully each night 
as our world continues to turn. My life on this earth is gracious all the time and thank you God for all that you do.  
 
Amen 

The Challenge aims to encourage a love of reading for leisure and pleasure in students, and to enable them to experience 
quality literature. It is not a competition but a challenge to each student to read, to read more and to read more widely.  
The Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC) is available for all NSW students in Kindergarten to Year 9, in government, 
independent, Catholic and home schools. 
The 2019 Challenge kicked off Monday, 2nd March and closes Friday, 28th August (midnight) for MTP students.  
How can my child get involved? Just click on the link at NSW PRC and log on to begin (Kindergarten and new families) 
should have recently received their log in details. There is also a new student portal  which allows students to look for books 
that are on the challenge list and add them directly to their reading log once read. If you have any questions, please see 
either Mrs Rawlings or Mrs Halligan. 
 

Defibrillator available in the MTP School Office 
Last year, our staff received training in the use of a defibrillator. Our school has a defibrillator and in the event that one is 
required, it is kept in our school administration office. All CEDP (Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta) schools now 
have a defibrillator.  
 

Important Dates: 
• First day of Term 2 - Monday 27th April 

WHS - Safety for all at Mother Teresa Primary 
• Please do hold your child’s hand when walking across the road and until they enter the vehicle when your car is 

parked safely in the visitor car park.  

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html


 

 



 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 


